
                                         

GENERAL 
 

 
 

DIRECTOR’S NOTICE 
 
     

 Subject: Runway Maintenance Works – Spring 2020 DN 03520       
  

 
  

 Date of Issue: 2nd April 2020 

 

  

     

 
 

It is the responsibility of all employers to ensure that relevant DN’s are brought to the 
attention of their staff.  However, individuals remain responsible for their own actions and 
those who are in any doubt should consult their Supervisor or Manager. 

  
 

1. Introduction 
 
This Director’s Notice (DN) has been produced to advise all operators of the requirement to carry 
out planned closures of the runway at Stansted to all aircraft for the periods notified below, to be 
able to carry out essential maintenance. 
 
Note: All times in this document are local unless otherwise stated. 

 

2. Information 
 

Starting Tuesday 14th April 2020 until Friday 24th April 2020 runway works will take place to carry 
out routine runway maintenance. 
 
Full Runway Closures will be in place between 10:00 and 16:00 local time weekdays for a working 
period of 2 weeks.  

 
 
Timetable for 2020 Spring Runway works 
 

 
    Phase 2 - Full Closure 1000-1600 local time 

 
Full Closure works will commence between 10:00 hrs and 16:00 hrs on Weekdays starting 
Tuesday 14th April 2020 and finishing Friday 24th April 2020.  
 

During works the runway will be CLOSED to all aircraft movements. 
 

 

 

 



                                         

 

 

 

 

Late Running Aircraft  
 
The working period each day has been constrained and the timings selected to minimize the 
impact on scheduled aircraft movements. As a result, there is very limited flexibility in the closure 
times to ensure effective possession periods each day for the works. Every effort is to be made to 
arrive before the closure time.  

 
Operators with aircraft at risk of being delayed and running beyond the closure period should 
contact the AODM at the earliest opportunity.  
 

Runway Slot Applications  
 
Airport Co-ordination Ltd (ACL) has restricted automated runway slot approvals in OCS for the 
above period. Any slots requested during the planned closure period should be referred to the 
Airside Operations Duty Manager for consideration, though are unlikely to be approved in advance 
of the planned closure date and might only be accepted if there is any delay to, or cancellation of, 
the works. 
 

3. Questions 
 
For further information please contact the Airside Safety and Compliance Manager (ASCM), 
Airside Operations, London Stansted Airport  
+00 44 (0)1279 663009 (ext. 3009) 
 

 
 
 
Ken O’Toole 
Chief Executive Officer 


